
Relative Search 
and Notification



Why conduct a Relative Search?

The requirement for conducting 

a Relative Search is supported 

by Public Law 110-351, 

Fostering Connections to 

Success. 
                     
This law requires that child 

welfare agencies throughout 

the United States notify all 

adult relatives when a child is 

removed from parental custody. 

https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/PLAW-110publ351/pdf/PLAW-110publ351.pdf




The connection to family and community    

    is very important to a child because:

Children can live 

with people they 

may already know 

and trust.

Children maintain 

their personal and 

cultural identity.

Families identify 

their own resources 

and strengths.
Relatives are integral 

members of the child 

& family's support 

team.

Relatives can fill in 

family history gaps 

(health, behavioral, 

ed.) when a parent 

may be unavailable 

to do so.



Who's considered a relative in Washington State?

RCW 74.15.020 identifies the people who DCYF consider to be relatives. 

https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=74.15.020


Relative search and engagement is an 

ongoing process that continues 

throughout the life of a case; 

identifying and notifying relatives 

can take time. 

DCYF staff must be transparent with 

Caregivers about this process and the 

ongoing efforts to engage and place 

with relatives when it is in a child's 

best interest.

Caseworkers & Caregivers



Relative Search is required for all children in 

Washington State placed in out-of-home care.



▪ Has the child been returned home?

▪ Has an Indian child’s tribe taken jurisdiction?

▪ Is there a No Contact Order between the child and an                  

adult relative? 

▪ Has paternity been established? 
✓ If not, only a search for maternal relatives will be conducted. 

✓ Caseworkers must inform the RSU within 5 calendar days                                         

of learning that paternity was established to ensure a                                     

search of paternal relatives is conducted.

Prior to starting a Relative Search, the RSU will 

contact the Caseworker to determine the following: 



Data Bases used in completing Relative Search



Relative Inquiry DCYF 09-134 form



Relative 

Inquiry 

DCYF 09-134 

form

(continued)



Upon receipt of a telephone call or email from a relative, 

the following information may be provided: 

▪ A brief explanation of Public Law 110-351 requiring notification 

to all adult relatives when a child is placed in out-of-home care 

within 30 days of placement. 

▪ A general statement, “The child was found to be in need of 

protection and was placed in State care, however we cannot 

speak to the specifics of the case.”

▪ An overview of the dependency process.

▪ The assigned Caseworker’s contact information. 
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What is shared by the Relative Search Unit? 



Does Relative Search work? 





Heidi Walker, Relative and Tribal Supports Administrator
Administrative Services Division

Department of Children, Youth & Family Services
(C)253.208.8825  Heidi.Walker@dcyf.wa.gov

Kelly Lutes, Relative Search Supervisor 
Administrative Services Division 

Department of Children, Youth & Family Services
(O)360.429.3022  Kelly.Lutes@dcyf.wa.gov

DCYF.RSU@dcyf.wa.gov

Questions?

mailto:Heidi.Walker@dcfy.wa.gov
mailto:Kelly.Lutes@dcyf.wa.gov
mailto:DCYF.RSU@dcyf.wa.gov
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